A delegation of Deputy Vice Chancellors (Research &
Innovation) of the Public Institutes of Higher Education (IPTA)
had made a working visit to Prince of Songkhla University in
Haadyai, Thailand, on 16 and 17 October 2008. A notable
exception in this visiting team was the presence of Mr.Ramzan
Mat Ayub, Deputy Dean of R&D Unit (UniMAP) and Mr.
Muhammad Najib Othman, Administrative Officer of Deputy
Vice Chancellor’s (Research & Innovation) Office (UniMAP). The
delegation was led by Prof. Dr. Dahlan Ismail, Deputy Vice

Chancellors (Research & Innovation), Universiti Utara Malaysia.
The President and Deputy Dean (Research & Postgraduate
Studies) of Prince Songkhla University honoured this delega-
tion from Malaysia. A detailed explanation of PSU’s organiza-
tional structure and its research activities was given to the
delegation. Discussions and sharing of experiences between
delegation members and PSU representatives was held
thereafter. Ideas and possibilities of joint research
programmes and joint post-graduate degrees were also
discussed.
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